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Tree Advisory Committee
Franklin City Hall, Council Chambers
Thursday, January 16, 2025
5:00 p.m. Regular Meeting
Tree Advisory Committee present:  Richard Wertz, Kathy Thomas, Meg Jones, Joanne Cummings, Dana Marietta, Ryne Brutus

Tree Advisory Committee absent:  Lindsey Purcell

City Arborist present:  Jim Farr, Jason Wilson

Staff present:  Chip Orner – Director, Brooke Willis – Business Services Director

1.
Call to Order

Meeting called to order by President Richard Wertz @ 5:00pm.
2.
Announcements & Presentations
Chip advised the Board that the meeting dates will remain the same this year.   There will not be any dates that we reschedule.

a. Election of Committee Chairperson & Committee Secretary
Kathy Thomas would like to remain the Committee Secretary and Richard Wertz would like to remain as the Committee Chairperson for 2025.
3.
Approval of Committee Meeting Minutes from November 21, 2024 meeting


Motion made by Kathy Thomas and seconded by Ryne Brutus to approve the November 21, 2024

Minutes.  The Board unanimously approved.  
4.
Old Business

a. Review of City Tree Ordinance & Tree Care Manual
Jim Farr held a discussion regarding the Tree Care Manual.  Lyndsey Purcell went thru and revised it.  Everyone should have a copy and asked that everyone suggest changes made.  With the changes, the manual will be taken to department heads.  It will need to be adopted by both the BOW and the City Council.  Lynn Gray will need to review and approve the manual.   Jim asked that everyone take a look at the revised manual.  They would like to have a final draft for the March 20, 2025 meeting.
5.
New Business
Richard Wertz requested that Arbor Day be promoted online for better attendance this year.  Jason Wilson reminded the Board that Lyndsey Purcell has the invitation out for the IAA conference in Indianapolis.   He asked that anyone that wants to go, please let him know.
6.
Reports

a. City Arborist – Jim Farr and Jason Wilson, City Arborists
Jason Wilson has nothing to report, but winter has been very harsh.  Richard Wertz expressed his gratitude for all the work that the Street Department has done.  Jim Farr stated that this is the year that we need to stay valid for ISA.
7.  
Public Comments


None
8.
Advisory Committee Comments
Richard Wertz wanted to express his appreciation for everyone being on the Board for another year and keeping this a Tree City USA.  All hours have been turned in.
9.
Adjournment
 
Richard Wertz adjourned the meeting.
In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if anyone wishes to attend the public meeting on the above referenced matter and needs reasonable accommodation in order to attend, hear, or speak at the public meeting, please contact Franklin Parks & Recreation Department, so accommodations can be made. Franklin Parks & Recreation Department can be contacted at 396 Branigin Blvd., Franklin, IN. 46131 (317) 736-3689 Fax (317) 736-6200.
Next Meeting:  Thursday, March 20, 2025
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